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Term 2 (11 weeks) 
Mon 15th Apr – Fri 28th Jun 

 

Friday 28th June 
12.30pm Assembly led by 

FMM 
 

No casual clothes day today 
 

1.30pm Opening and 
blessing of our new building 
(Year 2 & 3 learning areas) 

 

2.20pm School finishes 
 

Term 3 (10 weeks) 
Mon 15th Jul – Fri 20th Sep 

 

Mon 15th & Tues 16th July 
Student Free Days 

 

Thursday 18th July 
10.30am and 6pm 

Confirmation: Compulsory 
Parent Information Sessions 

at St Alipius Church 
 

Friday 19th July 
Start of Term Mass 

 

Friday 26th July 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2CK 

 

Friday 2nd August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

1EM 
 

Friday 16th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

FTW 
 

Friday 23rd August 
Book Week Parade 

2.40pm Assembly led by FGJ 
 

Friday 30th August 
Fathers/Special Friends Day 

Liturgy 
 

Friday 6th September 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

4BO 
 

Friday 13th September 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

3DW 
 
 
 
 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 
 
 

Dear families, 
 

Welcome to our last newsletter for second term. This also marks the end of first semester 
and eleven weeks have certainly flown past in quick succession. 
 

As we draw the term to a close, I would like to acknowledge our hard-working staff who 
continue to support our children in so many ways. Positive adult role models are so 
important in the lives of our young children today, and I am pleased that we have so many 
who care for each child every day. Whether teaching in the classroom, running the front 
office, assisting with program support or keeping up to the maintenance; we are fortunate 
to have such a caring team. They have all earned a break and a rest before we jump into 
third term together. 
 

I wish all families a restful and reinvigorating 
break. Whether you are going away, staying at 
home, juggling work commitments or sharing care, 
may the mid-year break provide rich opportunities 
to spend some time together in whatever ways 
you choose. Whatever you get up to, I hope that 
you enjoy it! 
 
God bless, 
 

 
 
Mark Hogbin 

 
 

Blessing & Official Opening of the New Building 
After a long process of building and final adjustments we are now ready to officially open 
and bless our new classrooms. Please feel welcome to come along to the ceremony on 
Friday 28 June at 1.30pm and celebrate with us as we mark this important milestone for our 
great school. 
 
End of term – Start of term  
Please note that our term comes to an end on Friday 28 June at 
2.20pm. Classes resume for students on Wednesday 17 July. Happy 
holidays everyone! 
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Term 4 (11 weeks) 
Mon 7th Oct – Fri 20th Dec 

 

Friday 11th October 
Start of Term/Mercy Day 

Mass 
 

Friday 18th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2JS 

 

Friday 25th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

1MV 
 

Friday 1st November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

5JW 
 

Monday 4th November 
Student Free Day 

 

Tuesday 5th November 
Melbourne Cup Holiday 

 

Friday 8th November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 6ZA 

 

Friday 15th November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2RR 

 

Wed 20th & Thurs 21st Nov 
Year 5 Camp 

New Playground 
A meeting of the School Advisory Council was held on Monday 17 June. At this meeting 
plans for our new adventure playground were finalised. Construction of the playground will 
take place during the Term 3 school holidays. The cost of the playground will be covered by 
the P&F thanks to their fundraising activities over the past 12 months. Thanks to all families 
for supporting the initiatives of the P&F throughout the year. We look forward to seeing the 
children explore the new playground in Term 4. 
 
Indigenous Garden 

 
 
We are looking for a donation of about 6 
hardwood stumps similar to the ones in the 
picture. They will be used as seats in our yarn 
circle. If you have any logs you’d like to donate, 
even one or two, please contact the office.  
 
Cheers, 
 
Rose and Jacinta 
 
 

 
 

 

Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday June 23, 2024       Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time (Year B)   
  
Gospel: Mark 4:35-41 
On the evening of that same day Jesus said to his disciples, “Let us go across to the other side of the lake.” So they 
left the crowd; the disciples got into the boat in which Jesus was already sitting, and they took him with them. Other 
boats were there too. Suddenly a strong wind blew up, and the waves began to spill over into the boat, so that it was 
about to fill with water. Jesus was in the back of the boat, sleeping with his head on a pillow. The disciples woke him 
up and said, “Teacher, don’t you care that we are about to die?” 
  
Jesus stood up and commanded the wind, “Be quiet!” and he said to the waves, “Be still!” The wind died down and 
there was a great calm. Then Jesus said to his disciples, “Why are you frightened? Have you still no faith?” 
  
But they were terribly afraid and said to one another, “Who is this man? Even the wind and the waves obey him!”       
(Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation) 

  
Gospel reflection:   
Sometimes when everything around us is scary and going wrong, it can be hard to keep our faith in God. We can feel 
like God is no longer with us and it is hard to see how things will get better.In this reading Jesus tells the disciples not 
to be afraid. God is always with them, especially in difficult times. 
  
God works through us and through others who are there to help and support us in difficult times. The next time that 
we are sad, or afraid, let us remember that we are never alone. God is always with us. Let’s try to see God in those 
who make us laugh and be happy, or who help us when we are frightened – our friends, our family, our teachers. 
 
Our Challenge: Let’s try to be there for other people when they are facing difficult times, so that they know that God 
is still with them too.       (Adapted from CAFOD website) 

  
 



 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         3. 

 

 

 
 
FUNDRAISING FOR VINNIES WINTER APPEAL: 
Many thanks to you all for your support of our VINNIES WINTER APPEAL Free Dress Day and Sweet Treat sales. We 
were thrilled to invite Mary Reus (Stella and Ivy’s Grandmother) from the East Ballarat SVDP group to speak at our 
Monday morning assembly today.  
We were proud to tell her we have raised over $1000! 
Mary told us SVDP Ballarat has seen a 33% increase in people seeking help and has provided over $700,000 in support 
this year. Mary expressed her gratitude to our school community for our continued support in giving so generously to 
this appeal.  This money will help provide food and assistance for local families in need. At St Francis Xavier we strive 
to be a community of faith in action and to make a positive difference to those less fortunate. Many thanks to Zara 
and Lois , who have been instrumental in raising awareness of the work of St Vincent de Paul and promoting this 
initiative to provide outreach to those doing it tough this winter. Your continued donations and support will go a long 
way in helping the needy in our local community this winter.  
THANK YOU. 
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Sacrament of First Communion 
Over the weekend, many of our Year Four students received their Sacrament of First Communion. We congratulate 
these children and remember them in our prayers as they continue to grow in faith and love. Many thanks to our 
Parish Priests Father Justin and Matt, to their families, their teachers and all other staff who helped prepare and 
support them in their preparation and celebration! 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader  
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Curriculum News 
 

Upcoming Event - Book Week 2024: Book Week is 
held annually at St Francis Xavier to celebrate reading 
and engage children in literature and to bring stories 
to life through play and costume. It's a great time to 
encourage the joy of reading through dress ups.  
 
Please save the date and more information will follow 
early Term 3.  Each year Book Week carries a new 
theme, in 2024 that theme is “READING IS MAGIC”. 

 
Semester One Reports 
Our end of Semester One reports will be made available 
via PAM from Thursday 27th June from 12:00pm. Thank 
you for taking the time to read your child's report. 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School continues its firm 
commitment to working in partnership with families to 
enable all children to achieve their best and inform with 
accuracy each child's learning journey.  

 
Seesaw  
Please keep an eye out for posts made by your child this week.  The end of term can bring pieces of completed work 
which the children are proud to display and have posted. Below is the 'traffic' we had on Seesaw last week. 

Week of June 16 - June 23 at St Francis Xavier Primary School - Ballarat East 

 
        276 

        New Items 
 167 

 Likes 
          108 
    Comments 

          297 
  Family Visits 

 
 
 

Thank you for all the support you have given to your child and their teachers throughout this team. Here at St Francis 
Xavier, we thoroughly enjoy watching each child's learning journey.  

 
 

Enjoy your holiday break. 
 
 
 
 

Jane Clark, Deputy Principal / Learning Enhancement   
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Wellbeing News 
 

Child Safe Standard 2: Child safety and wellbeing is embedded in organisational leadership, 
governance and culture. 
 

I was thinking recently about chatting with a trusted colleague of mine when I was a First Year teacher. I was feeling 
overwhelmed by my class's behaviour and they replied to me saying “I know! They really are acting like six and seven 
year olds today.” 
 

This conversation, at the beginning, made me feel better with a laugh but then it helped me change my thinking. 
When we take time to comprehend our students’ views, problem solving gets easier.  
 

Sometimes we may forget that children wear ‘L’ plates while they are learning how to “do” life. It takes many children 
at least five years before they can have a go at tying their own shoelaces so of course it’s going to take them time to 
figure out how to regulate their emotions. 
 

Some adults still struggle with this! We need to be calm while they evolve. 
 

Attached is a link to the St. Francis Xavier SchoolTV website. I have recently come across an article on the website 
written by Rebecca Eanes from the Creative Child website. Rebecca is a bestselling author and the founder of positive-
parents.org. In this article Rebecca defines behaviour as ‘teachable moments’ - I suggest you jump on and have a 
read!   
 

 
Sending cheers your way, 

 
 
 

Gemma Johnson, Wellbeing Leader    

https://sfxballarat.catholic.schooltv.me/
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  Sport/Physical Education News 
 
Thank you 
As Term 2 winds up, we would like to say a big thank you to all of the students, staff, families and friends for your 
support and efforts throughout this term. We were fortunate to have many students across Years 3-6 involved and 
displaying their talents in sports and events like Cross Country, Football, Netball, Soccer, Golf Clinics and Interschool 
Sports. Term 3 promises many more exciting opportunities to participate in Sport. 
 
After School Netball 
Well done to all of the students that participated in the After School Netball Tournament on a Tuesday/Wednesday 
nights throughout this term at Llanberris Netball Centre. It was wonderful to hear that all of the players continued to 
learn and develop their skills, enjoy being part of a team and have heaps of fun. Interest is being taken (via PAM) for 
teams for Term 3. 
 
Swimming Program 
In week 1 of Term 3, students in Years 3-6 will be participating in a structured swimming and aquatic safety program 
at the Ballarat and Aquatic Lifestyle Centre. Aquatic and water safety is part of the Victorian Curriculum and this year 
involves 3 x 1hr sessions over the course 3 consecutive days. Year 1 & 2 will be participating early Term 4. 
 

Term 3 Calendar: 

 Week 1 - Wed July 17th - Fri July 19th - Swimming Program Yr 3 - 6 

 Week 1 - Thursday July 18th - State Cross Country Finals 

 Week 4 - Monday Aug 5th - Ballarat Catholic Primary Schools Athletics @ Llanberris (selected students 

from Yr 4, 5 & 6) 

 Week 6 - Friday Aug 23rd - Division Basketball @ Selkirk Stadium (selected students from Yr 5/6) 

 Week 8 - Friday Sep 6th - Interschool Sport ALL Yr 5/6 @ St James 

 Week 9 - Thursday Sep 12th - Division Athletics @ Llanberris (qualifiers from BCPS Aths - Yr 4, 5 & 6) 

 

Term 4: 

 Week 1 - Friday Oct 11th - Regional Athletics @ Llanberris (Qualifiers from Division Aths - Yr 4, 5 & 6) 

 Week 2 - Friday Oct 18th - Golf Tournament @ Mt Xavier Golf Club (selected students from Yr 4, 5 & 6) 

 Week 4 - Wednesday Oct 30th - Eureka Division Cricket @ TBC (selected students from Yr 5/6) 

 Week 6 - Friday Nov 15th - Interschool Sport ALL Yr 5/6 v St Alipius 

 
SFX Football Jumpers, Singlets & Netball dresses/bibs 
If you have any SFX Football jumpers, singlets or netball dresses/bibs at home could you please return them to 
Mr Down, Mr Carroll or drop into the office. 
 

 
Have a wonderful week.           
 
 
 
 
 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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Parents’ & Friends’ News  
 

Hot lunches: Each Friday we require a minimum of 5 volunteers to help 
pack our hot lunches for an hour, 11am to 12noon. Please sign up here if 
you are free to help.  
 

 
Hot Lunches 
signup.com 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

                      

 

 

Attachments   
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

ASSEMBLY AWARDS    21st June 2024    Hosted by 3JE     Theme: Compassion 
We treat others the way we would like to be treated. Compassion means to feel the suffering of others and 

to help ease that suffering. We show compassion to others because Jesus teaches us how to care. 
 

FLH Georgia Little & Huxson Backman 4GH Christian Wright & Sadie Buntsma 

FGJ Elle Needham & Hugo Bromley 4ML Levi Crowe and Sonny Troon 

FTW Sophie Morvell & Alina Osciak 4BO Finley Rolfe. 

FMM Lucinda Bartlett & Tommy Just  5CC Hamish Lloyd and Alfie Sosinski 

1JS Harvey Mason & Marli Wilson  5MA Haddie Morley & Sidney Porter  

1EM Alfie Waldron and Ted Gleeson  5JW Reuben Molloy and Emerson Rolfe 

1MV Harriet Walshe & River Harney 6PB Oscar Trigg and Harriet LeGrand 

2RR 

No awards for Year Two’s this week.  
(Due to being away on our Sovereign 
Hill excursion).  

6ZA Pippa Dalton & Ivy Reus 

2CK 6MM Xavier Uljanic and Laura Bodnar  

2JS EE 
Harriet LeGrand, Emily Hanrahan, Matilda 
West, Charlotte Morris & Mabel Reus 

3JE 
Mitchell Bone, Isla Page W9  
Oliver Downes, Abbey Williams W10 

PA 
Sam Norris for leading his group with 
patience and focus during their 
songwriting task. 

3JV Edie Waldron and Willow Prato VA 
All of 5JW with a special mention to Ivy 
Miles and Harriet Locke! 

3DW Harry Logan and Harper Phelan PE  

  Tch Savee Thuse & Patrick Ludbrook 

 

https://signup.com/go/djTVkpA
https://signup.com/go/djTVkpA
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St Patrick’s Cathedral, Ballarat  

Choral Scholarships 
2025 Applications Now Open! 

 

St Patrick’s Cathedral, Ballarat is inviting applications from Years 3 – 6 students in Catholic schools with 
musical interest and aptitude, to apply for a Cathedral Choral Scholarship for 2025. 
 
The Choral Scholarships are modelled on similar approaches operating in the Melbourne, Sydney and Perth 
Cathedrals. Children who are successful will join the Cathedral’s Cantato Domino Choir, which is currently 
made up of 20 adults and children.  
 
The Choir covers a broad and exciting range of repertoire, including traditional styles of sacred music and 
contemporary church hymns, along with providing opportunities for musical, vocal and personal 
development in a safe, fun environment. 
 
Successful applicants are required to participate in weekly rehearsals and sing at two Masses per month 
during term time. 
 
The Cathedral Choral Scholarships provide an annual contribution of $1,000 towards the children’s 
education and/or musical tuition.  
 
Auditions will be held late in Term 3, 2024. 
 
View the information video here. 
 
For more information and/or to request an application form, please contact the Cantate Domino Choir Director, Mr Vincent Sully 
at vincenzo101923@gmail.com or 0407 310 115. 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1oJTQJOZg5H8OkO8YWXDgavmt0Dk6LBix/view?usp=share_link
mailto:vincenzo101923@gmail.com
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Community News 
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